
 

 

 

  

 

Floor Committee #16: Northwestern Publishing House and Publication Coordinating Commission 

Subject: Pandemic response 

Reference: Book of Reports and Memorials, p. 172 

Report No. 02 

We are thankful to our gracious God for the steps taken by Northwestern Publishing House (NPH) in 

response to the COVID-19 pandemic. These steps have allowed NPH to continue providing meaningful 

support that has addressed the needs of our churches, schools, and WELS members. These steps include 

providing digital worship, devotional, and Bible study resources; launching Faith Care Packages, 

discounting certain materials; extending payment terms for churches and schools; offering wellness 

supplies; and more.  

Pastor Steve Daley, chairman 

Pastor James Panning, secretary 

 

 

 


